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TRAFFIC AUTHORITY
Monday February 13, 2023 — 4:30 p.m.

Unapproved Minutes
Pledge of Allegiance
Commission Chairman Barton called the Traffic Authority Meeting to order at 4:37 p.m.

Commissioners Present:

Commissioner Jack Barton

Commissioner Nyjahwahn Walker (Joined at 4:39 pm)
Commissioner Chris Carveth

Commissioner Roy Cuzzocreo

Commissioners Absent:
Commissioner Marian Hurley

Also Present:
Police Chief Robert Gagne e )
Assistant Police Chief Max Martins [
Kathy Gulia, Board Secretary " o
Brian Baker, Civill: Ron Majersky, Claris Design Build; Diane Allard, ABF F reight - - o

Minutes
Commissioner Carveth seconded by Commissioner Cuzzocreo, made the motion to approve the minutes of the
January 9, 2023 Traffic Authority Meeting. The motion passed unanimously.

Old Business

ABF Freight: Brian Baker from Civill presented the revised plan for ABF Freight. He reminded the Board of
the previous changes to 56 and 62 Carlson Road that were presented in December. The company will no longer
be leasing 56 Carlson and purchased 62 Carlson Road. All operations will be at 62 Carlson Road. The
renovation will utilize existing curb cuts, and will add paving, storm drains and landscaping as well as
renovating the office space. Phase 2 will be adding more loading docks. Commissioner Carveth, seconded by
Commissioner Cuzzocreo made a motion to approve the changes as presented. The motion passed
unanimously.

Brian Baker, Ron Majersky and Diane Allard left the meeting at 4:42 pm.

New Business
None.
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Correspondence

Letter from Alady Cubas, Lindy Street resident, requesting a traffic light at Lindy Street & Boston Post Road.
Chief Gagne informed the Board that he responded to Ms. Cubas explaining we are waiting for the proposed
business at the intersection to resubmit plans. If a plan is resubmitted, her request for a traffic signal will be
considered at that time.

Letter from Wayne Garrick, regarding Lambert and Rogers Roads. Chief Gagne explained Mr. Garrick’s traffic
concerns to the Board as well as our analysis. Chief Gagne is going to speak with the Highway Department
about possibly extending the guard rail and will have more speed enforcement in the area as we are able.

Commissioner Cuzzocreo seconded by Commissioner Walker made a motion to adjourn the meeting at
4:46p.m. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kathy Gulia, Board Secretary



